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January 31, 2011

Mr. William Duncan
Superintendent/President
Taft College

29 Emmons Park Drive
Taft, CA 93268

Dear President Duncan:

The Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western
Association of Schools and Colleges, at its meeting January 11-13, 2011,
reviewed the Follow-Up Report submitted by Taft College and the report of
the evaluation team which visited Monday, November 15, 2010. The
purpose of this review was to assure that the reconmendations madc by the
evaluation team were addressed by the institution. The Commission took
action to continue Taft College on Warning and require the College to
correct the deficiencies noted. The College is required complete a Follow-
Up Report by October 15,2011. The Report will be followed by a visit of

Commission representatives.

The Commission expects that at the next visit, the College will have
demonstrated results that have moved the institution well beyond the
current stage of development and implementation in planning, program
review, and student learning outcomes.

Warning is issued when the Commission finds that an institution has
pursued a course of action which deviates from the Commission’s
Eligibility Requirements, Accreditation Standards, or policy to an extent
that raises a concern regarding the ability of the institution to meet The
Standards. The accredited status of the institution continues during the
warning period. Warning is being continued at this time for deficiencies
identified in the team report and associated with Recommendations 1 and 2.

The Follow-Up Report of October 15, 2011 should demonstrate the
institution’s resolution of the deficiencies associated with the
recommendations noted below:

Recommendation 1 (2009) Integrated Planning and Evaluation

In order to comply with accreditation standards and to improve, the team
recommends that the college complete its strategic plan and use it to guide
educational, human resources, facilities, technology, and financial planning.
Furthermore, the team recommends that the strategic planning process be
used to guide college decision-making and resource allocation. The team
recommends that this integrated planning be regularly and systematically
evaluated to determine its effectiveness. Finally, the team notes that
completion of an educational master plan is an unresolved recommendation
from 2003. (IB.2, IB.3, IB.4, IB.6, ITIA.6, IIIB.2.b, ITIIC.2, I1ID.1.a,

IITA.2.f)









